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I1th July for the County Service, which he has inspired o

The Flower Festival, during which our Festival togk
place last year, was a great success with thousands of
visitors coming to enjoy ‘art and nature skilfully allied’
in the Cathedral at its loveliest. New events have included
visits from the New Testament Church of God and a Rock
and Gospel Concert, which filled the Nave with the praises
of God and the warmth and fervour of black Christians,

Our own choir, too, has been in good voice and Barry
Ferguson, our Organist and Master of the Choristers, has
worked his annual wonder in training up new choristers to
fill the gaps left in the ranks as voices break. The boys sang
in the Albert Hall during a blizzard in December—a night
they will remember all their lives—and the whole choir
has maintained a consistently high standard of musicality
and devotion. During the year we said goodbye to our
Succentor David Prout, who like Bishop Claughton in 1877
has made a sideways move to St. Alban’s; and we have
welcomed in his place the Rev. Alan Graham from St.
Canice’s Cathedral in Kilkenny. David Poulter, our Assis-
tant Organist, left in July after five years service of high
quality. We thank him for all he has given us, and extend
a warm welcome to his successor, Paul Hale from Tonbridge
School.

Amid all these comings and goings the need for the
Friends ‘to preserve and maintain the fabric of Rochester
Cathedral and the services therein’ has not diminished; and
the Council has been concerned to see how the Association,
which has pursued this aim so faithfully since 1935, can
best serve in the future. At its meeting in November 1981
it noted that membership had declined since 1965 and that
income was failing to keep pace with inflation; and it readily
agreed to a review of the working of the Association by the
Executive Committee. The committee gathered information
from other cathedrals and in its report to the council spoke
of a new vision:-

‘We have a vision that the Friends will become a
vigorous and active group of supporters of the Cathed-
ral—basically a lay body, co-operating with but not
too closely tied to the Dean and Chapter. We
believe that the present generation of members will
welcome the development of a more active and more
brogdly based Association; and we envisage the re-
cruitment of a whole new generation to carry on the
work. There will always be a need for Friends who
support the Cathedral with subscriptions and legacies
and with their prayers. Now the effect of inflation on
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